
I am a recent graduate (May 15, 2015) from William Paterson University. While at William Paterson I majored in Psychology and minored in Health Studies. As a psychology major I had the opportunity to be involved in multiple research projects both through labs and Psi Chi. Over my three years at William Paterson I had the chance to be a part of two different labs. My first lab experience was with Dr. Bruce Diamond in his Clinical, Counseling, and Neuropsychology lab where I was trained in computer and paper based protocols, along with EEG and autonomic monitoring technology. My second lab experience was with Dr. Jan Mohlman, in her Aging and Anxiety lab, where I helped conduct paper based assessments both at William Paterson and onsite locations. While working for Dr. Jan Mohlman I also helped transfer paper protocols to online formats. All of these experiences took place while contributing to and leading three Psi Chi research projects, both as an active member and eventually Vice President. I also had the rewarding experience of conducting a Cognitive Science honors thesis, which resulted in this manuscript, under the supervision of Dr. Natalie Obrecht. I ended up working with Dr. Obrecht after an observant advisor saw potential in her new transfer student and recommended that I get involved in psychology research through both Psi Chi and an honors track of my choosing. Choosing her Cognitive Science track, I ended up studying the basics of judgment and decision making and diving deeper into procrastination. After some research, I decided to look into personality types and if they affect a person's chances of procrastinating. As I started researching this potential link I found that it had not been directly studied. The only links between personality type and procrastination could be indirectly drawn through workload and stress levels. So I set out to see if all of these variables were indeed correlated towards eventual procrastination. Working on this project has been extremely rewarding. I find it hard to put into words the utter joy I felt while going through the process of finding supporting articles, surveys, putting the study online to collect data, running it, and presenting it. At each point there was excitement, curiosity, and both intellectual and personal growth. I will be forever grateful to Dr. Obrecht for her mentorship, support, and showing me how amazing the research process can be. All of these experiences led me to be awarded the Outstanding Academic Achievement and Research Award, from the psychology department, and to the opportunity to act as an RA at a private practice in New York City. This practice focuses on mental health and its effects on both compulsive behaviors and addiction treatment. This experience has also allowed me to get a glimpse into the clinical side of psychology and reinforce my desire to pursue a doctorate degree to become a research oriented clinician. If I had to give advice to other undergraduates who are interested in this research and publication process I would say, DO IT!! Jump in, even though it is time consuming and a ton of work, because the end result is worth it and the knowledge you gain is irreplaceable. Find a professor who shares similar interests with you, ask if they are willing to go on this journey with you, and dive into whatever topic interests you. I promise you will enjoy the constant puzzle that is psychological research!

